25 October 2024



Principal: Mr J P Russell

Weekly Round-Up

Dear Parents/Carers

As we reach the end of another eventful term, I am writing on Mr Russell's behalf as he somehow finds himself in the middle of Venice with 50 or so of our Year 11 pupils. Hopefully they are not having too much fun without us. Back here in the College, our best wishes go out to the History department who spent Wednesday hosting an assessor from the Historical Association; the outcome of which we hope will be national recognition for the excellent work of the department and its pupils. A particular thanks to those pupils who spoke so eloquently and enthusiastically about their experiences in the subject.

Our thoughts also go out to our Year 11s who have been preparing for their mock exams which begin immediately after half-term. A copy of the generic timetable for those exams can be found below.

NEW Newsletter

Catch up on this half term's news from our different departments with our latest newsletter, which is now available to read on our website here: https://sawstonvc.org/category/newsletter/

NEW GCSE Dance

There will be no class on Monday 4 November. Classes will resume after school on Monday 11 November.

REMINDER Year 11 Exams

The Year 11 exams start on the Monday after half-term and run until Monday 18 November. Pupils have received personalised timetables and the generic timetable for all exams can be found <u>here</u>. Please be aware that, where pupils miss an exam due to absence, we will make every effort to ensure that they catch up at the first available opportunity. This means that pupils should continue to prepare and revise for any exams that they have missed.

REMINDER School Uniform

With the cold weather now drawing in pupils should be reminded that hoodies are not permitted and may not be worn instead of a coat to school. Please ensure that pupils return from the half term break in correct uniform, not wearing leggings, nail varnish or nose piercings to enable us all to focus on our core purpose of teaching and learning.













COMMUNITY Cambridge City Woman and Girls are recruiting

Cambridge City Women and Girls are recruiting for additional new players to join a brand new under 12's team. Please see <u>this</u> flyer for further details.

...

Wishing you all a restful and relaxing week,

Pieter Wallace